
WEEKLY BULLETIN 7 ​Info for St Nic’s Parents & Carers        16​th 
October 2020  
 
 

When I said, “My foot is slipping,” your unfailing love , Lord, supported me. When anxiety was 
great within me, your consolation brought me joy. Psalms 94: 18-19 

 

 
1. COMMUNICATION 

• Website: ​please check the website for answers to any queries before contacting the office. 
• Emails: ​use ​office@stnm.org.uk to contact the school with queries. It would be really helpful if you could                                 

include your child’s class when emailing the office. 
• School Office: parents and carers should ​not enter the foyer unless they have a pre-arranged appointment.                               

Please refer to the school website for information or email / phone if you have any queries 01273 454470. 
• Calendar​: term dates, upcoming events etc. This can be filtered by year group to help you find dates relevant to                                       

you. Follow the link for instructions on how to ​use ​or ​subscribe ​to the calendar. 
• Sending messages to school: ​could we please ask that you include your child’s class on any emails or phone                                     

messages you leave – this would really help the office team!  Thank you.  
• Letters / Emails sent home this week​:​ ​Click on the link to see past letters: 

❖ Y6 Music Day 
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56 

 
2. INFORMATION ABOUT UPCOMING EVENTS 

● ‘Yellow’ Individual photos - deadline for orders​: Tuesday 20​th​ October. 
● Tea towel order deadline: Friday 6​th November. To order, visit ​www.pta-events.co.uk/stnicspta and log in or                             

create an account.  Tea towels are £4 each, two for £7 or three for £10. 
 

3. WORSHIP & ETHOS 
● Awesome Assemblies: ​This week’s assembly is ​Fruits of the Spirit: #5 Kiwi Kindness ​please click on the link:                                   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VZWHWdXDcxY&safe=true  
● Harvest: A big thank you for all your donations last week – we raised £434.35 which will be split between ​Off                                         

the Fence​ and ​Turning Tides​.  
 

4. ADMISSIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2021: ​the application process for children who will be starting primary school                             
in September 2021 is now open. Parents/Carers must apply online at ​www.westsussex.gov.uk/admissions by 15​th                           
January 2021. If you are applying for a place at St Nicolas & St Mary school you must also complete the                                         
Supplementary Information form and Church Form (if relevant) which can be found on our website: ​Admissions                               
Information for September 2021  

 
5. SQUID PAYMENTS: ​Essential maintenance is scheduled to take place on Saturday 24​th October between 8am and                               

8pm. During this time sQuid services will be off-line, meaning that parents will be unable to access their online                                     
account.  sQuid apologise for any inconvenience that this may cause to you. 

 
6. OCTOPUS AND STARFISH CLUBS ​– 2nd half Autumn Term: ​bookings are now available on sQuid for the                                 

2​nd​ half of the Autumn Term. 
● Clubs are booked on a first come first served basis but at present and we reserve the right to cancel your                                         

booking with a full refund if the place is required for a vulnerable child or for children of critical workers. 
● Clubs are not available to book on an ad hoc basis, this is to ensure we can continue to keep children in year                                             

group bubbles during this time – this is not manageable if numbers in year groups fluctuate greatly. 
● Please only book for regular days e.g. every Monday in Starfish Club. 
● Once bookings are made, four weeks’ notice must be given for cancellation (this is in line with other providers). 
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● All bookings for the ​whole of the 2​nd half of the Autumn Term must be made by the end of ​Thursday 13​th                                           
November ​as sessions will not be available to book after this date. 

 
7. HEALTH & SAFETY 

● Email subject header – NO CHILDREN’s NAMES: ​for child protection and GDPR reasons, please                           
remember not to put your child’s name in the subject header of an email, you can just use their initials and then                                           
include their name in the main content of the message. 

 
8. EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUBS: ​We are liaising with external agencies to see if we can safely resume some of                                 

our extra-curricular clubs and activities after half term. Children will be kept in their year group bubbles in the clubs                                       
at present and we will satisfy ourselves that the providers are putting adequate protective measures in place before                                   
proceeding. We do not wish to limit children’s pursuit of healthy and enjoyable activities but please can we ask                                     
parents/carers to consider controlling the number of different activities your child attends out of school so that                                 
children mix with fewer groups overall, and to satisfy yourself that the providers are putting in place adequate                                   
protective measures. 
● Harp Academy: ​W​e are delighted to announce that our weekly Harmonica Lessons are set to restart after half                                   

term. Allocation of places will be dependent on the level of response we receive and our current safety policy.                                     
This will also determine which day we can run the club and further important details. Music sessions are half an                                       
hour each week, and the cost of each session is £7.15. This can be paid on a monthly or termly basis. We have                                             
had the pleasure of collaborating with Harp Academy for several years and have seen many children benefit from                                   
their music service. Students enjoy learning popular repertoire, exploring the musical elements and instrument                           
techniques, building performance skills and developing their self-confidence. Newcomers are offered an initial                         
Free Taster Session, which includes a Free Starter Harmonica to keep. To register your interest please visit                                 
www.harpacademy.co.uk and click the Gold Harmonica, or call/text Richard Taylor on 07525 256954. Further                           
details are available on the Harp Academy home page and we are also attaching a colour flyer for information. 

● Premier Education ​Football Fun! : ​With Premier Education, children will be safe, active and together, with                               
the aim to build confidence, self-esteem & stamina through fun and engaging games & activities in our sessions.                                   
Please see our flyer attached for more details. 

 
9. HEALTH & SAFETY – CORONAVIRUS 

● Getting tested: ​https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test​ ​or call 119 if you have problems using the internet. 
● Self-isolating and Home Learning: if your household is self-isolating and your child is absent from school,                               

home learning materials can be found on the class pages on the website.  
● Wearing Masks: ​as we are all aware, the number of Covid cases is increasing nationally and, to help minimise                                     

the risk of infection, parents and carers are encouraged to wear masks when coming onto the school premises. 
● Local Covid Alert Levels: ​On Monday afternoon the Prime Minister gave a Commons statement on                             

coronavirus. You can access the full statement ​here​. More details can be found in the press release ​here​. In his                                       
statement the Prime Minister ​confirmed that s​chools will remain open in ​all Alert levels. Decisions on any                                 
restrictions necessary in education or childcare settings will be taken separately on a case-by-case basis in the                                 
light of local circumstances, including information about the incidence and transmission of coronavirus. 
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Neither the Governors nor West Sussex County Council support or recommend the advice, products or services offered nor the organisations offering 
them.  Individuals should satisfy themselves on the suitability of any of the advice, products or services and on the nature and standing of these 
organisations (or any mentioned in this bulletin or any other publication). 

 

 


